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British imports, the Committee recommended that, while
the Indian Legislature should be competent to adopt measures
for the development of India's fiscal and economic policy,
the Governor-General should have statutory powers to
intervene against the imposition of prohibitory tariffs or
restrictions on British imports. Both in the Constitution
Act and in the Instrument of Instructions the scope of the
special responsibilities of the Governor-General in regard
to these matters should be enumerated in precise terms.
For instance, the Instrument of Instructions should make
it plain that it would be the duty of the Governor-General
and of the Governors in exercising their discretion in the
matter of assent to Bills not to feel themselves bound by
the terms of the statutory prohibitions in relation to dis-
crimination, but to withhold their assent from any measure
which, though not in form discriminatory, would in their
judgment have a discriminatory effect.
The Committee argued that the fiscal Autonomy Con-
vention " would never have been evoked to cover an
attempt to penalize British imports/' and that their recom-
mendations were only framed with the object of allaying
fears that the Indian Legislatures might strike at British
trade and imports in order to bring political pressure to
bear upon the British Government. While British commer-
cial interests were thus reassured, the Indian mercantile
community was alarmed at the curtailment of its freedom
to develop the nascent industries of India. Sir Pheroze
Sethna, a prominent Bombay merchant, declared: "It
is sheer mockery to continue British vested interests under
the cloak of reciprocity when they are against Indian
interests."
Secondly, the future of the Indian Judicature was a sub-
ject to which the Committee gave much consideration. It
is essential that, as a result of the constitutional changes,
the existing machinery for the administration of justice
should not in any way be imperilled. An essential element
in a Federal Constitution is a Federal Court. The Committee

